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DIGEST 

Request for reconsideration of prior decision is denied where 
the request contains no statement of the facts or legal 
grounds warranting reversal or modification but merely 
restates arguments made by the protester and considered 
previously by the General Accounting office. 

DECISION 

Alan Scott Industries requests that we reconsider our 
decision in Alan Scott Industries, R-225210.2, Feb. 12, 1987, 
87-1 CPD v , in which we denied in part and dismissed in 
part its protest against the rejection of its bid under 
invitation for bids (IFS) No. DLA12n-85-B-2394, issued by the 
Defense Personnel support Center (DPSC) for retractors. AS1 
had contended that DPSC improperly determined AS1 to be 

. nonresponsible because of defects in its preaward samples. 

We denied the protest against the contracting officer's 
negative responsibility determination where the determination 
was based on a negative evaluation of preaward samples and 
the record contained documentation that provided a reasonable 
basis for the evaluation findings and the contracting 
officer's determination. We held that the fact that AS1 may 
have been found responsible by other contracting officers did 
not show that the contracting officer had acted in bad faith 
because nonresponsibility determinations are inherently 
judgmental and based upon the circumstances of each procure- 
ment. In response to ASI's complaints that it had not been 
given the opportunity to examine the samples to determine the 
validity of defects found by DPSC, nor been given access to 
instruments which ASI believed DPSC used to test its samples, 
we noted that the preaward samples were available at DPSC for 
bidder examination, and that DPSC had stated that the defects 
in ASI's samples were found without the aid of such 
instruments. 



We deny the request for reconsideration. 

rlnder our Rid Protest Regulations, 4 C.F.R. c 21.12(a) 
(1986)r a request for reconsideration must contain a detailed 
statement of the factual and legal grounds upon which 
reversal or modification is warranted and must specify any 
errors of law made in the decision or information not pre- 
viously considered. Information not previously considered 
refers to information which was overlooked by our office or 
information to which the protester did not have access when 
the initial protest was pending. Flight Resources, 
Inc .--Reconsideration, R-220680.4, July 15, 1986, 86-2 CPr, 
Y 66. 

ASI presents no new facts or arguments to indicate error in 
our previous decision. The request merely restates arguments 
made by AS1 and previously considered by our Office, and 
asserts that our office was remiss for not conducting an 
independent investigation. However, as we have previously 
held, the protester has the burden of proving its case; we 
will not conduct investigations for the purpose of establish- 
ing whether a protester may have a valid basis for protest. 
Nickum & Spaulding Associates, Inc., R-222469, ,June 10, 1986, 
86-l CPl7 !I 542. Thus, while the request for reconsideration 
clearly reflects ASI's disagreement with our decision, it 
does not meet the requirement for a detailed statement of the 
factual and legal grounds warranting reversal or modifica- 
tion, nor provide us with any other basis to reconsider the 
protest. 
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